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CALDWELL POLICE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE 

May 28, 2023 

 

Caldwell Police are asking for the public’s help after a shooting early this morning. At 12:55 

a.m. on May 28, a CPD officer heard approximately 8-10 gunshots coming from the area of the 

Budget Inn on Frontage Road. Witnesses in the area described one Hispanic male and one 

Caucasian male who were seen running from the area of Freeport and 7th. Officers responded 

and searched the area. They located shell casings and bullet holes in a vehicle parked in the 700 

block of Freeport. A victim was discovered after additional investigation; he was unharmed. 

This case is under investigation. If you have any information about this incident please call 343-

COPS or non-emergency dispatch at 454-7531. 

 

 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All individuals are presumed innocent until proven guilty beyond a reasonable doubt in a court of law. 
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